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UNISON Manchester Press Statement – 19/01/11

Branch contact number: 0161 254 7500

Branch website: www.unisonmanchester.org
UNISON Manchester Branch Secretary Pat McDonagh said:

“Hard working staff and users of public services will be paying the price for reckless Tory cuts.”

“UNISON Manchester believes that the government’s savage cuts to Manchester City Council represent an attack on Manchester, on its public services and on the people that deliver them.  These cuts will hold back economic recovery and will lead to even more job losses across Manchester.  Youth unemployment is already much too high in Greater Manchester.”

“UNISON Manchester has worked hard to secure the best deal possible in difficult circumstances for its members.”

“The details of the Voluntary Severance (VS) and Voluntary Early Retirement (VER) schemes have now been approved by the City Council.  The Branch will provide advice and support to all its members and we are now arranging a series of workplace meetings as well as an emergency meeting for all UNISON Stewards for the end of this week.”

“We think that these schemes are the best available through negotiation given the extremely short timescales since the government published its decision to cut the City Council’s funding by 25%.”

“The Branch however remains completely opposed to compulsory redundancies.  The Branch Executive Committee agreed at a special meeting on Tuesday to request formal approval of the National Industrial Action Committee to ballot our members to take action up to and including indefinite strike action should the Council at any time announce an intention to implement compulsory redundancies.”

EVENT

Rally against the cuts – Saturday 29th January

A joint-organised event between unions and community groups to be held in Platt Fields Park at 13:00.

_1356960788.doc
[image: image1.png]\umty is strength

UNK@‘ON

Mancbestzr Branch







